

**Call to order**

A meeting of the GO Team for Maynard H. Jackson High School was held in the Media Center on March 5, 2018 at 6:12pm.

**Attendees**

Attendees included [list names of GO Team members present].

Beth Wells	Alex Elliott	Kalyann Teasley	Adam Danser
Yusef King	Don Grant	Geraldine Jackson	David Liburd
Shemeka Maddox			

**Members not in attendance**

Members not in attendance included [list names].

Virgil Murray	Ashley Rouse		

**Public in attendance**

Anne Gelaude	Michelle Dalton	Lynn Brandli	

Is there are quorum present? Circle or highlight **Yes** or No

**Changes Made to Minutes**

Circle or highlight Yes or **No**

## Information Items

### Announcements

- I. Opening Items
  - a. Call to Order
  - b. Roll Call
  - c. Determine quorum status
  - d. Introductions
    - i. Board members
    - ii. Public
  - e. Went through notes to create minutes from Feb meeting due to misplacing them.
  - f. Meeting norms
  - g. Public Comment - waiting until the end
- II. Discussion Items
  - a. Go Team election timeline: Elections will be held March 20<sup>th</sup>-26<sup>th</sup>.
  - b. Implementing school meeting norms: Beth asked if we had anything thoughts on structuring meeting norms that could be adopted by any school groups, including student groups.
  - c. MJHS Field house / concession stand / stadium: we are going to get the field house from the district in approximately 2 years. Right now the money is slated for a field house. Beth suggests we look into costs / logistics to build a full stadium that would include field house, concessions, bathrooms, etc. Don says that the Maynard Jackson Cluster Foundation has also been discussing this. Beth suggests that we form a committee to look into these logistical details. As discussion continues Beth asked if anyone knows the possibility of buying the concrete place next to the field. Don says that it would cross over the beltline. We all agree that the Go Team should play a role in the use of our fields. Shemeka says it is important to make sure that the next team that comes along knows so this conversation is not lost. We will form a stadium committee at the next meeting.
- III. Action Items
  - a. Mr. King asked if we can discuss the proposal for the grant. Ms. Jackson says the \$4,000 would not be enough to get what biology/chemistry needs. She says that we need at least \$5,000 for the chemicals. Discussion whether we should use it for science supplies, SEL advisory, or other items. It is brought up that we should have someone in house who is an expert in grant writing.
    - i. Don makes a motion that the grant goes to science supplies, gets unanimous approval.
  - b. Budget approval - Attachment A (Principal Budget Development Presentation)
    - i. Since our last meeting Danser did a staffing conference with Dr. Sims and district level. A little bit more money has been allocated for a REP coordinator to support our remediation efforts. Our math program was given an extra REP teacher, we did not have that filled this year so we think that moving forward that is what we need. We want to be able to keep REP class sizes down and

allow for some of the math lead teachers to support other teachers. Mr. Danser said that we are in turn trying to be creative with money for teacher resources and being proactive with the money we have now to use for supplies we know we will need next year. If we get the austerity and title money we will try to get another full-time hall monitor. We currently have 4 school clerks and without austerity and title we will cut down to 3. In another meeting Danser learned that we can cut down on the amount allotted to teacher resources by using other avenues such as PTSA, Donors Choose, Kids in Need, etc. If we do summer school the way they did it this year we could get funding for an evening school which would allow us to use that money to pay for teachers and transportation. Mr. Danser explains that special education teachers are not included in the budget; it comes from a different allotment from the district and they tell us exactly how much we get. Don asks if there are any major programming hits that we took because we aren't getting as much money this year. Mr. Danser says that our biggest hit is losing the instructional coach and losing the non-educational clerks. Mr. Blankey said to make sure that we spend every drop of the \$88,000 from DOE because we won't get that money back next year. When do we find out what we get out of the title and austerity money? Danser says there is no set date, but we can expect around May/June for title money. We do not know about the austerity money. Mr. Danser thinks we can rely more on title than austerity.

1. I make a motion to approve the budget, unanimously approved.

IV. Public Comment:

- a. Anne asks if we are planning to expand the Chinese program? Teacher? Differentiation?
- b. 268,000 was allocated for the 103 gifted students in the school. She wants to know where that money is being spent.
- c. Is there any way we can get a jeans day for Ms. Petty for the uniform closet? She would really like for there to be money for Ms. Petty in cases of emergency. Maybe one day a month it can be given to her.

V. Adjournment

- a. Motion to adjourn by Ms. Jackson
- b. Adjourn meeting @ 8:19

Alexandra Elliott

Secretary

3/5/18

Date of approval